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Summary of the meeting of May 25, 2006
1. The Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) was able to reach agreement on the texts of the following draft General Assembly resolutions for forwarding to the Permanent Council of the Organization:
a. “Strengthening of Human Rights Systems Pursuant to the Mandates Arising from the Fourth Summit of the Americas” (CP/CAJP-2394/06 rev. 2)
b. “Strengthening of the National Human Rights Systems of the Member States and Support for the Work of Defenders of the People, Defenders of the Population, and Human Rights Attorneys or Commissioners (Ombudsmen)” (CP/CAJP-2373/06 rev. 3)
c. “Observations and Recommendations on the Annual Report of the Inter-American Court of Human Rights” (CP/CAJP-2404/06 rev. 1)

2. The following draft resolutions have been forwarded to the Permanent Council without the agreement necessary for their approval having been reached.  Therefore, it is hoped that they will be considered by the General Committee of the thirty-sixth regular session of the General Assembly, to be held in the Dominican Republic.  The CAJP will meet informally on May 30 to make further effort to reach agreement regarding the points still pending:
a. “Right to Freedom of Thought and Expression and the Importance of the Media” (CP/CAJP-2370/06 rev. 2)

b. “Obligation of Member States to Respect the Rules and Principles of International Law Contained in the OAS Charter in order to Preserve and Strengthen Peace in the Hemisphere” (CP/CAJP-2366/06 rev. 2)

c. “Protecting Human Rights and Fundamental Freedoms While Countering Terrorism” (CP/CAJP-2350/06 rev. 4)

3. The officers of the CAJP and the delegations expressed appreciation for the support received from the CAJP Secretary, Mr. Alejandro Aristizábal, who, for five years running, had made every effort necessary to facilitate the work of the CAJP and ensure its completion.  They also underscored the quality of his work and his commitment to it, as he had often devoted his own time to ensure proper attention to the officers of the CAJP and the delegates following up on its topics.  Appreciation was also expressed to the OAS Assistant Secretary General’s team, headed by Ambassador Albert Ramdin.
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